
 

 

Town of Francestown 
Select Board Minutes 

Friday, June 12, 2020 

Emergency Meeting (RSA 91-A:2,II) 

 

Members present:  Chairman Henry Kunhardt and Marsha Dixon 

 

Others present:  Town Admin. Jamie A Pike, Health Officer Kay Anderson, and Chief Michael Dowd. 

 

This emergency meeting was called by Chairman Kunhardt upon the discovery of a positive case of 

COVID-19 in Francestown and to determine the required response regarding the whether to close the 

Community Market. 

 

Chairman Kunhardt called the meeting to order at 11:00am. 

 

Mr. Kunhardt explained that he had been contacted by Dawn Kirlin who informed him that she had been 

in contact with a person who had tested positive for COVID-19 and was at the Market on June 5th.  She 

questioned closing the Community Market.  It was ultimately decided by Ms. Kirlin to close the market 

for the 12th, self-quarantine and re-open the market on the 19th. 

 

Ms. Anderson stated that the market could open following the universal guidelines issued by the 

Governor. 

 

It was noted that the Governor had also issued guidelines for museums, and Mr. McAuley would be 

given permission to open under those guidelines on a time frame that would allow them to be put in 

place. 

 

Chairman Kunhardt adjourned the meeting at 11:30am. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jamie A Pike        Approved June 29, 2020 


